
If Santa in the red velour suit and black knee socks looks a bit familiar, it might be 
because he goes under the name of Tom Craves otherwise. He presided at the Green 
and Cold Christmas on Dec. 7, and held more than a hundred happy kids on his knee 
to hear Christmas wishes. The local children were guests of faculty and students, who 
provided gifts for all, plus games and refreshments. Here, Candy Wa//ace talks to 
Santa. 

Presidential search now 
going into its final stages 

The College is getting closer to knowing 
who the president-designate will be. The 
presidential search committee, hard at 
work since last May, has narrowed down a 
list of more than 200 candidates for the 
post to just three men, whose names will 
be presented to the Board of Visitors for 
consideration. The Board will then choose 
one to head the second-oldest college in 
the country. 

Although the Board is holding a regularly 
scheduled meeting this weekend, it is not 
known whether the presidential decision 
will come then, or at a called meeting 

sometime before Christmas. 
Meanwhile Dr. and Mrs. Thomas A. 

Graves, Jr., who will be leaving the College 
next month, are being entertained exten¬ 
sively by individuals and by campus 
groups. The entire College community is 
invited to a reception Dec. 16 at Trinkle 
Hall, from 5-7 p.m. to say goodbye to the 
couple, who will be moving to Delaware in 
March. Dr. Graves will direct activities of 
the Winterthur Museum near Wilmington, 
after being on terminal leave from the Col¬ 
lege beginning Jan. 9. The Graveses plan a 
vacation cruise in January. 

College soon will offer new 
computer science PhD program 

The College of William and Mary will 
offer a Ph.D. program in computer science, 
beginning in 1986, according to Rolf G. 
Winter, dean of graduate studies of the 
Faculty of Arts and Sciences at the College. 

The school was notified last week by the 
State Council of Higher Education for Vir¬ 
ginia that it had approved the new degree 
program. 

"We appreciate the State Council's 
expression of confidence in our programs," 
said Dr. Winter. "Doctoral level work in 
computer science will have a profound 
effect throughout the institution. The pre¬ 
sence of experts and of special facilities, 
plus the excitement of advanced research, 
will benefit everyone, from freshmen to 
advanced research scholars." 

Paul K. Stockmeyer, chairman of the 
computer science department, said, "We 
are excited. This will mean a boost in 
prestige and an increase in faculty for our 
department. There will be additional high 
quality research going on, which will 
improve the entire computer science pro¬ 
gram at the College. 

"Having a doctorate program will make 
it easier to recruit and retain top faculty," 

he added. "We are very enthusiastic and 
think that an enriched research environ¬ 
ment will be attractive to both faculty and 
students." 

About 70 individuals are currently 
enrolled in the computer science master's 
degree program at William and Mary. 
Stockmeyer believes that about a dozen, 
mostly from the Peninsula area, will apply 
for admittance to the doctoral program. 
Once the program is established, he esti¬ 
mates that about five or six students will 
enter each year. 

Nationwide, less than 300 doctorates in 
computer science are awarded annually, 
and most of these graduates go into cor¬ 
porate positions. With an on-campus 
degree offered, Stockmeyer is hoping that 
some will choose to enter   teaching. 

The College will begin immediately to 
search for new faculty members in com¬ 
puter science, according to Stockmeyer. 
Two will be added for the 1985-86 school 
year, and one for the 1986-87 term. 

Stockmeyer feels that area residents will 
benefit from the new program, especially 
those employed at NASA Langley Research 
Center in Hampton 
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AN INVITATION 
THE PROVOST OF THE COLLEGE AND THE DEANS OF THE SCHOOLS 

ARE PLEASED TO INVITE THE COLLEGE COMMUNITY 

TO A RECEPTION 

HONORING 

PRESIDENT AND MRS. THOMAS A. GRAVES, Jr. 

ON SUNDAY, DECEMBER 16, IN 

TRINKLE HALL 

FROM 5 P.M. TO 7 P.M. 

Jefferson Hall readied 
William and Mary upperclassmen now 

living in a Richmond Road motel will start 
moving into the newly renovated Jefferson 
Hall Dec. 8 and will continue through 
exams until Dec. 20. They will not, 
however, be permitted to sleep there until 
the spring semester begins in January. 

The dorm, scene of a disastrous pre¬ 
dawn fire on Jan. 20,1983, has undergone 
a $2.6 million reconstruction job which is 
winding down this month. Some work still 
needs to be done, but is mostly confined 
to small things like putting glass shower 
doors in bathrooms, and completing 
punch lists. By this week, all work in stu¬ 
dent rooms will be completed, inspected 
and approved. 

Furniture was delivered last week and is 
being placed in rooms, according to 
Charles J. Lombardo, director of residence 
life. Rooms in the air-conditioned building 
are equipped with bunk beds, separate 
desks with book shelves, bureaus and 
chairs. Each living space has wardrobe 
closets, a lavatory, tack boards for posters 
and pictures, and connections for a private 
telephone line if desired. The entire struc¬ 
ture comes with smoke alarms, a sprinkler 
system, fire extinguishers, and wall con¬ 
nections for firemen's hoses if needed, all 
designed to make the dorm as fireproof as 
possible. 

The color scheme for Jefferson Hall util¬ 

izes pleasant earth colors: beige and burnt 
orange walls, brown woodwork, with 
garnet carpeting in public areas. Each floor 
has a kitchen so students may prepare 
meals on six surface cooking units, or in 
four wall ovens. Chairs and tables provide 
dining space. Each floor has a lounge, hall 
telephones, and there is a basement laun¬ 
dry room with five washers and five dryers 
for student use. 

Students who presently live in the Com¬ 
monwealth Inn will occupy most of the 88 
double rooms and 10 singles. Those who 
live on the second and third floors of the 
motel will move to the second and third 
floors of Jefferson. Those on the first floor 
of the motel will transfer to the basement 
of the rebuilt dorm. Approximately 50 
newly-admitted freshmen at the College 
will move in January to rooms on the first 
floor of Jefferson. Mixing freshmen and 
upperclassmen is an "experiment," said 
Lombardo, but he feels that there are "all 
sorts of support systems" for the new stu¬ 
dents, and they will benefit from the role 
models of the upperclassmen. 

Students in the new dorm plan an 
unofficial "opening" ceremony for the hall, 
with a yellow ribbon across the front door, 
and one bottle of champagne. They are 
excited about the move, and have shown 
a high degree of cooperation, Lombardo 
said. 

The Jefferson dorm rooms are getting new furniture in preparation for students liv¬ 
ing there next semester. 
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New/maker/ 
Joanne R. Braxton, assistant professor 

of English, has been invited to deliver 
several lectures. The first was on Nov. 30, 
at the City University Of New York, when 
she spoke on "Critical Issues for Black 
Feminist Scholarship." On Dec. 5 and 6, 
she is appearing in the Penn Seminar Series 
at the University of Pennsylvania. Her topic 
is "Charlotte Fortem Crimke and the 
Search For a Public Voice," the story of a 
well-educated, well-to-do Philadelphia 
black woman who was both poet and 
diariest in the nineteenth century. Prof. 
Braxton's lectures are sponsored by the 
programs in .Afro-American Studies and 
Women's Studies at the University. 

Edward K. McCormick, director of stu¬ 
dent financial aid, was in Minneapolis, 
Minn., for the Nov. 14-15 meeting of the 
National Council of the National Associ¬ 
ation of Student Financial Aid Administra¬ 
tors (NASFAA). He is one of 10 nationally 
elected members of the council that serves 
as the board of directors of NASFAA. With 
3,300 member institutions, NASFAA is the 
largest Washington-based higher educa¬ 
tion association. NASFAA provides advice 
and counsel to a large number of other as¬ 
sociations, legislative bodies, and govern¬ 
ment agencies. 

R. Robert Goodhart, professor of Mili¬ 
tary Science, spoke on "The Role of Teach¬ 
ing Effectiveness and Faculty Involvement 
in Retaining Students in the Reserve Of¬ 
ficers' Training Corps" at the annual East 
Coast Conference of Professor of Military 
Science that was held in Atlanta, Georgia, 
in early November. 

Anne Moore Pratt, assistant to the vice 
president for University Advancement and 
secretary to the Endowment Association 
of the College of William and Mary in Vir¬ 
ginia, has just completed her doctoral pro¬ 
gram and been awarded the Doctor of 
Education degree at William and Mary. Her 
thesis was entitled "Making Routine Cur¬ 
riculum Changes at the College of William 
and Mary in Virginia: Are Faculty Influ¬ 
enced by Trends in Students' Pursuits?" 

Jefferson Awards 
nominations sought 

The Thomas Jefferson Awards Commit¬ 
tee for the 1984 academic year will soon 
be meeting to choose this year's recipients 
of the annual Jefferson Award and the 
Jefferson Teaching Award. 

The Jefferson Award is open to anyone 
currently employed by the College. It is 
given to a person who has demonstrated a 
deep devotion and outstanding service to 
the College and who "exemplifies the prin¬ 
ciples of Thomas Jefferson through his life, 
his character, and his influence on the Col¬ 
lege." 

The Jefferson Teaching Award was es¬ 
tablished to recognize a younger teacher 
on the faculty "who by his concern as a 
teacher, his character, and his influence 
has demonstrated the stimulation and 
inspiration of learning for the betterment 
of the individual and his society as 
exemplified in the life of Thomas Jeffer¬ 
son." 

Written nominations should be sent to 
Linda Collins Reilly at Brafferton 1 by Dec. 
21. 

FORUM SCHEDULED 

The Forum of Williamsburg will meet 
Tuesday, Dec. 11, at the Campus Center, 
Sit 'n Bull room. The topic will be "Holiday 
Entertaining - Hints for Busy People." The 
speaker is Christina O'Shea, owner of 
Christina's Kitchen at the Village Shops at 
Kingsmill. Cost is $7, and reservations and 
payment must be made in advance. Please 
call Julie Leverenz or Margaret Ward at 
253-4286. 

The Oct. 1984 issue of "Explorations in 
Economic History" contains an article by 
Will Hausman, associate professor of eco¬ 
nomics, entitled "Market Power in the Lon¬ 
don Coal Trade: The Limitation of the 
Vend, 1770-1845." 

College Women's Club 
compiles mementoes 

The College Women's Club is preparing 
a scrapbook of letters and other reminis¬ 
cences about President Thomas A. Graves, 
Jr., and Zoe Graves. They request that col¬ 
lege or town friends send personal 
recollections of the Graves era in the form 
of letters, verses, clippings or snapshots. 
These will be assembled in a special scrap- 
book to be presented to the Graveses 
later. Contributors should remember to 
write on one side of paper only, and be 
sure to include their full names. 

As an additional part of campus 
appreciation activities being planned for 
the Graveses Sunday, Dec. 16, from 5-7 
p.m., the Women's Club will also have 
available a letter box in Trinkle Hall for the 
convenience of those who have not yet 
sent their letters. 

Deadline for submitting material is Fri¬ 
day, Dec. 21. Send via campus mail to John 
Parkany, School of Business Administra¬ 
tion, or to Mr. Parkany, Box 347, 
Williamsburg, Va.,  23187.  For additional 

PHYSICS COLLOQUIUM 

The Physics Department will sponsor a 
colloquium at 4 p.m., Tuesday, Dec. 11, in 
Room 109 of William Small Physical 
Laboratory. 

Bernard Frois, SACLAY, will discuss 
"What Have We Learned in Studying the 
Few Body System?" His talk will describe 
some of the results of recent electron scat¬ 
tering experiments. 

Employment 
The following positions at the College 

are open to all qualified individuals. Call 
229-JOBS for further information or visit 
the Personnel Office, 201 James Blair Hall 
for information and application forms be¬ 
tween 8 a.m. and 4 p.m., MondayvFriday. 
An EEO/AA employer. 

DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM COORDINA¬ 
TOR, INFORMATION OFFICER A 
(Unclassified)--Salary $15,118 per year. 
Full benefits available. Temporary 9 
month appointment. Location: Univer¬ 
sity Advancement. Deadline Dec. 6. 

CLERK TYPIST C, NIGHT CIRCULATION 
DESK CLERK (Unclassified)-Salary $5.09 
per hour, approximately 20 hours per 
week. Location: Swem Library. Deadline 
Dec. 6. 

FISCAL TECHNICIAN (Grade 6)-Salary 
dependent upon experience or excep¬ 
tional qualifications and previous salary 
level of appointee. Location: Campus 
Center. Deadline Dec. 7. 

CAMPUS POLICE DISPATCHER (Grade 5)~ 
Salary range $11,572 to $15,808 per 
year. Location: Campus Police Office. 
Deadline Dec. 7. 

INFORMATION PROCESSING SPECIALIST 
(Grade 5)-Salary range $11,572 to 
$15,808 per year. Location: Develop¬ 
ment Services. Deadline Dec. 7. 

DATA ENTRY OPERATOR (Unclassified)- 
Salary $5.09 per hour, approximately 35 
hours per week. Location: Development 
Services. Deadline Dec. 7. 

CUSTODIAL WORKER (Unclassified)-Sal- 
ary $3.90 per hour, approximately 35 
hours per week. Location: Buildings and 
Grounds. Deadline Dec. 7. 

Christmas Story Time in the Great Hall this week is drawing enthusiastic groups of 
youngsters for stories, mime, singing, dancing and gingerbread cookies. Here, the 
children are making partridges in pear trees. 

Minority program set at VIMS 
A grant from the Exxon Education Foun¬ 

dation in the amount of $38,000, over a 
three-year period, to the Virginia Institute 
of Marine Science of the College will be 
used to finance a minority internship pro¬ 
gram in marine science to be held at VIMS 
beginning in the summer of 1985. Four 
undergraduate students from Hampton 
University and other institutions of higher 
learning will attend the program. The stu¬ 
dents will assist in reseach being carried 
out by VIMS faculty. 

There are relatively few minority stu¬ 
dents going into the field of marine science 
today, said Dr. Frank O. Perkins, dean/ 
director of VIMS, and it is hoped that the 
introduction to marine science through the 
program will encourage students to con¬ 
sider marine science as a career. The intent 
of the program is four-fold: 1) to educate 
minority students to the academic require¬ 
ments for research in marine science; 2) to 
expose them to the field of marine science 
as a potentially viable career field; 3) to 
give undergraduates an opportunity to do 
hands-on research at a professional level 
under the guidance of a research scientist 

APPALACHIAN MUSIC 

John McCutcheon, one of America's 
foremost folk musicians, will present a 
concert of Appalachian music at 7:30 p.m., 
Friday, Dec. 7, at the Williamsburg 
Regional Library. 

McCutcheon, who plays fiddle, banjo, 
autoharp, guitar and Jew's harp, is best 
known for popularizing the hammer 
dulcimer. 

The contest is sponsored by the Friends 
of the Appalachian Music (F.O.A.M.). 
Admission is $5.00 at the door. 

R.A. INFORMATION 

Students who would like information 
regarding head resident positions for the 
1985-86 academic year should attend the 
interest session at 3 p.m. on Dec. 10, in 
DuPont basement. Previous RA experience 
required. For questions, call the Office of 
Residence Life at extensions 4314 or 4150. 

and thereby add to or augment their tech¬ 
nical skills; and 4) to assist minority institu¬ 
tions in improving the quality of prepara¬ 
tion of their students for graduate work 
and/or careers in marine science! 

Fellows Program 
to be repeated 

The Governor's Fellows Program, highly 
successful for the past three years, will be 
repeated next summer. 

Fellows chosen for 1985 will spend the 
summer working with members of the 
Governor's Cabinet or personal staff. In 
addition to work experience, the Fellows 
will attend weekly seminars, taught by 
Cabinet members and other governmental 
experts, and will take part in activities 
intended to give them a fuller understand¬ 
ing of government issues and processes. 

The program is open to undergraduate 
seniors and graduate students, and 
applications are due by Feb. 1, 1985. 
Applicants must submit a letter of applica¬ 
tion, a resume, transcripts, and information 
regarding work experience, activities, 
awards and recognitions to A. E. Dick 
Howard, Governor's Fellows Program, Of¬ 
fice of the Governor, Richmond, VA 
23219. More information is available from 
the College's deans, Office of Career Plan¬ 
ning, and Office of Placement. 

Three William and Mary students were 
selected as Governor's Fellows in both 
1983 and 1984. 

SCHOLARSHIPS GIVEN 

Two undergraduate mathematics majors 
at the College of William and Mary have 
been awarded scholarships of $1,000 
each. 

Elizabeth Ann Tinsley, a junior from 
Springfield, and Laurie Ann Cogswell, a 
senior from Arlington, were winners of the 
annual Fred Hill scholarships, which recog¬ 
nize excellence at the undergraduate level 
in the College math curriculum. Both plan 
to teach high school math after gradua¬ 
tion. 
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Publick Advices 
Mark Whitney, landscape superinten¬ 

dent, has announced that grounds crews 
will be giving away greens for Christmas 
decorations. Interested students, faculty 
and staff may pick up the greens between 
1 and 3 p.m., Dec. 5, 6, 12 and 13, next to 
the Campus Police Office. 

The Student Association is sponsoring a 
ski trip at Camelback in Pennsylvania the 
weekend of Jan. 25-27. This package 
includes transportation, two nights lodg¬ 
ing, two days lift tickets, two all-you-can- 
eat breakfasts and pool privileges. 

Total cost is $145. A $35 deposit for 
reservations is due in the Student Affairs 
Office by Dec. 8. 

The College's Board of Visitors will be 
meeting Dec. 6 - 8 in a regularly-scheduled 
session. Committees on student affairs, 
audit, buildings and grounds, academic 
affairs, and honorary degrees will convene 
Thursday evening, Dec. 6, and committees 
on university advancement, personnel 
policy, legislative relations, athletic policy, 
and financial affairs will gather Friday. A 
further meeting of the Board is scheduled 
on Saturday. 

The American-Scandinavian Foundation 
is seeking qualified students for three 
special training programs, lasting two 
weeks to 18 months. 

Agriculture majors can join in the daily 
work of a family farm by participating in 
Farming in Denmark or Sweden. Hor¬ 

ticulture in Denmark or Finland allows hor¬ 
ticulture majors to work in greenhouses, 
nurseries, city parks and botanical gardens. 
Forestry majors, eligible for Forestry Train¬ 
ing in Sweden, work with a team from the 
Swedish National Forest Service in forest 
reserves of central and northern Sweden. 

For complete information and an 
application form, write to: Exchange Divi¬ 
sion, The American-Scandinavian Founda¬ 
tion, 127 East 73d St., New York, NY 
10021. Be sure to specify the exact field in 
which you are interested. Deadline for 
completed applications is Dec. 15. 

Donald B. Wenger will defend his doc¬ 
toral dissertation in History in the Blue 
Room of the Wren Building from 3-5 p.m. 
on Thursday, December 13. Members of 
the faculty are welcome to attend. The 
title of his dissertation is "Russian-Ameri¬ 
can Relations in Northeast Asia during the 
Nineteenth Century. 

Two graduate students in the School of 
Education at the College are recipients of 
fellowships of $1,100 each. Marsha V. 
Krotseng, a doctoral candidate from 
Newport News, and Claude H. Marshall, Jr., 
a master's degree candidate from Newport 
News, were honored for service to the 
College and the School of Education while 
maintaining academic excellence in their 
coursework. 

Stephen Siciliano, candidate for a Ph.D. 
in history, will defend his dissertation, 
"Major General William Farrar Smith: Critic 
of Defeat and Engineer of Victory," Mon¬ 
day, Dec. 10 in the Blue Room of the Wren 

Building at 2 p.m. 

George Jack, Jr., '84, an MFA candidate 
at the University of Louisville, is performing 
the leading male role in the world premiere 
in English of "Trojan Women," Dec. 6-9, at 
the Louisville Playhouse. The play is 
Tadashi Suzuki's adaptation of the Greek 
tragedy. 

Jack has also appeared in the Belknap 
Theatre and Playhouse productions of Ger¬ 
man and French plays, and as a member of 
the University's Repertory Company, he 
performs several times a week in colleges, 
schools, and for organizations throughout 
Kentucky. 

Clor/ified/ 
FOR SALE 

1971 Catalina. 35,000 miles; excellent 
mechanical condition; new inspection; 4-door; 
A/C; A/T; P/S; P/B; & power windows $795.00. 
Call 253-4562 or evenings 565-0693. 

1973 Duster - reliable, runs well $500. Call 
565-0111. 12/12 

1975 VW bug. AM/FM, luggage rack, single 
owner, 71,000 orig. miles. Very good condition. 
$2,200. Call Dick Hoffman,, 253-4336 days, 565- 
1306 evenings. 12/12 

Sewing machine: "Singer-Tiny Tailor;" new. 
Small, lightweight and handy. $35. 564-0224 
after 6 p.m. 12/5 

Wooden couch with dark green cushions - 
$45; matching chair - $15. 229-4615. 12/5 

1974 VW Beetle. Good condition. Blaupunkt 
radio. $1,200 or best offer. 229-7963 (eve). 12/5 

1/3 carat solitaire diamond in 14K white gold 
setting, matching band, with appraisal papers, 
appraised $1,800; asking $1,000 or best offer. 
229-4615. - 12/5 

Large capacity two-cycle washing machine. 
Good condition. $150. Call Robert Bower, eve¬ 
nings at 220-3549. 12/12 

Contemporary sofa (small) with regular-sized 
hide-a-bed, like new; GAF 35 mm single lens 
reflex camera with professional body and 
electronic flash; twin-size bed, headboard, box 
spring and mattress; walnut single-pedestal 
desk (dated and signed; 1956). 229-6755 after 5 
p.m. 12/5 

Seven typewriters, electric or manual; leather 
or vinyl briefcases; three-ring binders, etc. Files, 
assorted sizes, priced to sell. Electric chord 
organ, $15; metal phonograph record cabinet, 
$10, four wooden valances, each 50 inches 
across, $5 each. 229-3592. 12/5 

Man's gold pocketwatch, $45. Man's steel 
wristwatch, $30. 229-4615. 12/5 

WANTED 

Housesitters wanted to share country estate. 
Private suite; share kitchen. Mature couple (fac./ 
staff) preferred. Waterfront, outdoor space. 30 
minutes from campus. $300 mo. plus util. & 
deposit. Contact Cole, Chanc. 120 or 229-7883. 

Wanted, small quiet furnished apartment near 
campus for February, March and April. Call A.Z. 
or Margaret Freeman after 5 p.m., 229-5042. 

FOR RENT 

Two-bedroom furnished apt., Conway, for 
lease calendar year 1985. Call C. Hall, 253-4284 
or 229-4964. 12/12 

4-bedroom house in super condition with many 
extras. Within walking distance of college. 
$600/month. Available 12/1; prefer faculty/ 
graduate/professional. Contact Richard Nelson, 
220-3251. 12/12 

2-BR apt. available Dec. 17; Williamsburg East 
on Merrimac Trail. Pets allowed. Air-condi¬ 
tioned. $325+utilities. Very clean, quiet. 229- 
6257. 12/12 

Two rooms available in 4 BR house Jan. '85. 
Located next to campus on corner of S. Bound¬ 
ary and Newport Ave. Non-smokers. $275/ 
month includes utilities. Very clean, quiet. Call 
229-6257. 12/12 

FOUND 

Ring with small stones near James Blair Hall. 
Owner may claim by identifying. Call 229-5931. 

MISC 

Need a Santa for your Christmas party or 
family get-together? Call 887-1490 after 5 p.m. 

Anne Leslie's writings are 
well-read by many persons 

There are a lot of publications issued on 
campus, and one of the best-read is a 
weekly newsletter on career opportunities 
and continuing education. It's called 
"Futures," it's eight years old, and it always 
has a student editor. 

This year it is put together by Ann Leslie 
Tuttle, a senior history major from 
Irvington, Va. Harriet Reid, director of the 
Office of Career Planning says, "She does 
an excellent job gathering and writing the 
news in a professional manner. She has all 
the earmarks of a good journalist." 

Ann Leslie began her work in July by 
writing a welcome issue for incoming 
freshmen and transfer students to acquaint 
them with the services offered by the Of¬ 
fice of Career Planning and Career Place¬ 
ment. Subsequent issues have focused on 
topics such as the "Venture" program, the 
new computer system for career choices 
at the Career Planning library, review of 
pre-law handbooks, and summer intern¬ 
ships available. 

"Of all the things I'm doing this 
semester, putting together 'Futures' is the 
most fun," she says. "Although it's a lot of 
work, it's a new challenge each week." 

She is involved in all aspects of the 
newsletter's production, from writing and 
editing to proofreading and printing. She 
chose a new masthead for the newsletter 
this semester to give "Futures" a different, 
more businesslike look. Each week she 
receives notices and items from Career 
Planning and Career Placement, which she 
sorts and writes up, adding to them infor¬ 
mation she has gleaned on her own. 

Her favorite part of the newsletter is the 
section from the editor's desk, which gives 
her the opportunity "to be creative." 

"In that section I try to tie the whole 
issue together so that when it comes out it 
has a focus," she says. 

Ann Leslie got the job as editor of 
"Futures" after she had worked as a library 
assistant  in  the  Career  Planning  library, 

Anne Leslie Tuttle 

experience that familiarized her with the 
sorts of opportunities the office can point 
out. She feels that working on "Futures" 
has developed her interests of writing and 
editing, two possible career avenues. "I'm 
now interested in writing for newspapers 
or magazines," she states. 

Another future option is graduate study 
in history, she says. She is currently doing 
an independent study in history on 
southern women. 

When not attending to her studies or to 
"Futures," Ann Leslie involves herself in 
Delta Gamma sorority, Phi Alpha Theta 
history honor society, and the Society of 
Collegiate Journalists. In her spare time she 
enjoys traveling, reading, and needlepoint- 
ing. 

-Laura Jones 

Bibliophiles sponsor contest 
The Williamsburg Bibliophiles, an 

organization of collectors and students of 
the art of the book which was founded in 
1980, announces its second annual book 
collecting competition. 

Through this competition, the 
Williamsburg Bibliophiles hope to promote 
and encourage the collecting of books, not 
only for their cultural value but also for 
their aesthetic value as judged by the 
quality of the printing, binding, typography 
and design. The contest is open to all stu¬ 
dents currently enrolled at William and 
Mary. The first prize is $100. Second prize 
is $75. Each contestant will submit a formal 
bibliography and statement describing 
how and why the collection was assem¬ 
bled. After preliminary judging, finalists will 
be asked to make a portion of their collec¬ 
tion available for final judging. 

Similar contests are regularly held at 
other universities. At Boston University, 
which has had a competition since 1966, 
collections submitted have dealt with sub¬ 
jects   ranging   from   19th-century, books 

about Hawaii to railroad timetables. 
In 1984 Christine Jones of Alexandria, 

Va., was awarded first prize for her collec¬ 
tion of books about ballet. Richard E. 
Powell, from Falls Church and currently a 
senior at William and Mary, and Herbert 
Kaylor, a graduate student from Lorton, 
tied for second place last year with their 
collections on Latin America and moral 
philosophy. Selected titles from these col¬ 
lections were exhibited in the Zollinger 
Museum at Swem Library last April. 

This year the competition will be 
administered by Eraser Neiman, professor 
emeritus of the English department; Linda 
Collins Reilly, associate provost; and 
Sharon Thelin, director of the William and 

Mary Shared Experience internship pro¬ 
gram, recently established by the Office of 
Career Planning. 

Copies of the rules for entry are now 
available from Mr. Neiman or Mrs. Martha 
Smith in room 102 of Tucker Hall. 

The deadline for entering the competi¬ 
tion is Feb. 18, 1985. 

Proceeding 

Trial 

HONOR COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 

Charge Decision Penalty 

Cheating Guilty F on paper 
Probation until graduation 
Conference with 

Honor Council 
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Calendar 

A reception for the president general of the Daughters of the American Revolution 
was held Monday at the President's House. From left, are Mrs. Walter Hughey King, 
DAR president; Mrs. Francis A. Cherry, Williamsburg DAR president; and Mrs. Thomas 
A. Graves, jr., hostess. 

College hosts Yule Log Ceremony 
The public is being invited to help the 

College welcome the holiday season at the 
traditional Yule Log Ceremony, at 6 p.m., 
Saturday, Dec. 15, in the Wren courtyard. 

As in past years, the festivities begin 
with a round of carols led by the William 
and Mary Choir, under the direction of 
Frank T. Lendrim, professor of music. 

W. Samuel Sadler, dean of student 
affairs, will read the Christmas story from 
the Bible, and Dr. Thomas A. Craves, Jr., 
will read his traditional Christmas story for 
the last time before his departure in Janu¬ 
ary. 

CAREER OPPORTUNITIES 
The College Career Planning Office will 

offer employees of the College and VIMS 
an opportunity to use the DISCOVER 
abilities and learn more about career 
opportunities during the week of Jan. 7, 
1985. To register or receive more informa¬ 
tion, contact Charla Cordle or Renee Berry, 
ext. 4214. Space is limited to 20 partici¬ 
pants. The deadline for registration is Jan. 
3. 

CHINESE PROGRAM 

The American Association of State Col¬ 
leges and Universities, in conjunction with 
the Ministry of Education in Taiwan, offers 
15 scholarships for the 1985-86 school 
year to students wishing to begin Chinese 
language study in Taiwan, or to improve 
their Chinese language capabilities and 
their knowledge of Chinese culture. 

For an information/application packet 
contact: AASCU, Office of International 
Programs, One Dupont Circle, Suite 700, 
Washington, DC 20036; (202) 273-7070. 
Completed applications must be submit¬ 
ted by Feb. 3, 1985. 

<D New* 
The  William  and  Mary  News   is 

published weekly by the Office of 
University Communications during 
the academic year, except when the 
College is in recess, and twice each 
month in June, July and August. 

Tina leffrey, editor 
Publications Office, production 
News deadline: Fridays, 5 p.m. 

The traditions of the Yule Log will be 
recounted by Karin Hillenbrand, president 
of Omicron Delta Kappa leadership frater¬ 
nity. Participants will be given sprigs of 
holly and invited to touch their sprigs to 
the log for good luck as it is carried 
through the courtyard by students. After 
the log is lit in the fireplace of the Great 
Hall in the Wren Building, the public is 
invited to toss the sprigs into the fire, 
reviving the superstition that the cares of 
the past year will go up in flames. 

Refreshments will be served by mem¬ 
bers of Mortar 3oard and ODK on the por¬ 
tico. 

Senior voice recital 
scheduled Dec. 8 

Kristen R. Miller, a senior government 
concentrator, will give her senior voice 
recital at 8 p.m., Saturday, Dec. 8, at the 
Williamsburg Regional Library. Joy Dibble, 
a junior business concentrator, will be 
accompanist. 

The recital will include works by G. F. 
Handel, Arnold Schoenbeig and Francis 
Poulenc and selections from "Evita" and 
"Camelot." 

Miller has participated in several William 
and Mary Theatre productions. Currently 
she studies under David Parks, lecturer in 
the Music Department. 

Dibble, presently studying piano with 
Christine Williams, is a member of the 
William and Mary Choir, the Botetourt 
Singers and Kappa Kappa Gamma and is 
treasurer of the music fraternity, Delta 
Omicron. 

Miller, who will graduate this month, 
plans to join her parents in South Carolina 
and pursue a government career. Dibble is 
considering a career in business or music. 

BAROQUE CONCERT 

The Baroque Chamber Players of the 
College of William and Mary will present a 
concert on Tuesday, Dec.11, at 8 p.m. at 
Bruton Parish Church on Duke of 
Gloucester Street. The concert is open to 
the public. There is no admission charge. 

The group is composed of music stu¬ 
dents under the direction of Burton N. 
Kester, a member of the College music 
faculty. 

OPEN HOUSE HOURS 

President Thomas A. Graves, Jr., will hold 
an open house for students Thursday, Dec. 
6, from 4-5 p.m. in his office 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 6 
Christmas Story Time, Great Hall, Wren Building, 

9:30 a.m., 11 a.m., 1:30 p.m. 
Town and Gown Luncheon, PBK Dodge Room, 

12:15 p.m., speaker, Roy Williams, "Land¬ 
scaping of the College" 

Special Programs Class, Millington 117, 7:30 
p.m. 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 7 
National Association of Secondary Principals, 

Campus Center Conference Room, 8 a.m. 
Virginia Association of College Teacher Educa¬ 

tion, Campus Center Ballroom, 9 a.m. 
Christmas Story Time, Great Hall, Wren Building, 

9:30 a.m., 11 a.m., 1:30 p.m. 
Debate Tournament, Morton, Jones, Small, 

Rogers and Andrews Auditorium, 2 p.m. 
Alumni Society Young Guarde Dinner, PBK 

Dodge Room, 5 p.m. 
Concert by John McCutcheon, Williamsburg 

Regional Library Auditorium, 7:30 p.m., spon¬ 
sored by Friends of Appalachian Music 

Christmas Concert by the Botetourt Singers, 
Wren Chapel, 9 p.m. 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 8 
Debate   Tournament,   Morton,   Jones,   Small, 

Rogers and Andrews Auditorium, 8 a.m. 
Basketball, W&M v. O.D.U., W&M Hall, 7:30 

p.m. 
Chamber Ballet, "The Nutcracker," PBK, 8:15 

p.m. 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 9 
Chamber Ballet, "The Nutcracker," PBK, 8:15 

p.m. 

MONDAY, DECEMBER 10 
SA Movies, Andrews Auditorium, 7 p.m. 
Our Future in the Cosmos, Hampton Coliseum, 

8 p.m., speaker, Andrew Young, "Educating 
America" 

Acid Rain Seminar, 2 p.m., Watermen's Hall, 
VIMS, Dr. James N. Galloway, University of 
Virginia 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 11 
Chamber Ballet, "The Nutcracker," PBK, 8:15 

p.m. 
Williamsburg Forum, Sit 'n Bull Room, CC, noon, 

"Holiday Entertaining - Hints for Busy People" 
by Christina O'Shea, $7 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 15 
Yule Log Ceremony, Wren courtyard, 6 p.m. 

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 16 
College reception for Dr. and Mrs. Thomas A. 

Craves, Jr., Trinkle Hall, 4-7:30 p.m. 

Harold Bannister 

Transportation is ably handled 
Harold H. Bannister is "Mr. Transporta¬ 

tion" at the College. A 21-year veteran of 
the U.S. Army Transportation Corps, he is 
responsible for all of William and Mary's 
bus service, pool cars, academic and field 
trips, and vehicles making approved SA 
and social trips. It's a big order! 

The school has approximately 100 vehi¬ 
cles for its needs. These include every¬ 
thing from the Green Machines to dump 
trucks but not the vans and limos which 
carry sports teams to out-of-town events. 
Those are owned and maintained by the 
athletics departments. 

Pool cars are leased by the state for one- 
year intervals and ranking officials of the 
College are routinely assigned the use of a 
few of these. They must be driven at least 
12,800 miles per year, a Commonwealth 
rule which sometimes is hard to meet. 
Additional pool cars are funneled out on a 
first-come basis for legitimate institutional 
use. 

Bannister keeps a governmental hand on 
maintenance of all these vehicles too. He 
sees that required maintenance is done, 
mostly at the State Highway facilities shop 
on Ironbound Road. He oversees the out¬ 
side repair agencies to see if they are per¬ 
forming good work, after deciding what is 
to be done on cars or trucks assigned to 
William and Mary. 

The Buildings and Grounds department 
has more vehicles assigned to it than any 
other, but the biggest transportation job is 
hauling students, according to Bannister. 
There are 15 green schoolbuses which run 
seven days a week, nine months a year, 
from 7:30 a.m. til 1 a.m. weeknights, 2 a.m. 
on weekends. Three shifts of bus drivers 
take these 36-passenger buses on routes 
which cover the campus and all the 
various housing areas, as far away as Iron- 
bound Road. Because the buses stop and 
go more than 200 times a day, the vehicles 
require new brakes every 3,000-4,000 
miles. The buses can haul 2,000 students a 
day, and frequently travel to special events 
within a 300-mile radius. Bannister says he 
doesn't like to go any further than Wash¬ 
ington, D.C. with the school buses because 
they aren't really built for comfort on long 
rides. His hope is to get a traveling bus for 

William and Mary some day - a 48-passen- 
ger coach of the type used by Greyhound - 
- but they cost $150,000 now. The College 
does have a minibus, holding 20 passen¬ 
gers, which is equipped with more com¬ 
fort. When he orders buses, he specifies 
adult-sized seats, for leg room, which cuts 
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down the number of passengers from 48 
to 36. 

Bannister's office also handles reimbur¬ 
sement vouchers submitted for review and 
repayment by Accounts Payable. 

He prides himself on the fact that the 
college bus system has never had a serious 
accident. There have been a few fender- 
benders, mainly other drivers running into 
the college buses, but nothing serious, and 
none, thank goodness, that seriously 
injured students. 

The College has one of the best- 
developed transportation systems in the 
state. Much of it is due to Bannister and 
the expertise he gained while serving in 
the military. A native of Washington, D.C, 
he joined the Army in 1953, served in 
Korea and twice in Vietnam as a convoy 
commander, getting supplies past 
sharpshooters. He spent a good bit of time 
at Fort Eustis, home of the Transportation 
Corps, taught at the school there, and 
helped produce manuals for the Doctrine 
and Training Command. After he retired in 
1974, he heard about the College job and 
applied. He thinks the position is "reward¬ 
ing; I'm doing something I like to do, and I 
hope to streamline operations here." 


